
  BREAD 
  ……....CRUMBS 

July Statistics 

 23,232 Families served: Including...           

(10,521 Adults and 5,727 Children) 

   119 Salvations/Recommitments 

    1,604 Volunteer Hours  

    140,975 Pounds of product received by        

   donors  

Coming up…. 

Sept. 10: REGISTRATION DEADLINE                                                    

for our Charity Golf Tournament...  Saturday, Oct. 8, 2016 —             

8:30 am Shotgun Start     $350.00 for a FOURSOME!!  OR             

Be a Hole Sponsor for $400!! Call / Email for a brochure 

Sept. 14:  New Outreach Program Training …                          

Please call the office to register if you are considering partnering 

with us in feeding the hungry!!  Time: 9:00 am, Bread of Life     

   Relying on God for our “Daily Bread” and praying for peace and His provision.      August 2016 

Our Mission Statement:  “Caring for those in need by sharing life’s necessities and a message of hope.” 

October will be here before you know it!!  Register to 
play in our Drive Out Hunger Charity Golf Tournament 
on Saturday, Oct. 8th!!  Round up 3 of your golf bud-
dies and play for a good cause!! Be a sponsor which    
includes registration for 2 players!!  Time is running 
out —the deadline to register is Sept. 10th!!        

Call or email us for a registration form or go to our website:  
www.breadoflifefellowship.com  to print the form! 

Won’t you join us for a beautiful day on the links at 
Forest Lake Golf Club?  Lunch, awards and door prizes 

“Just as you excel in everything-- in faith, in 

speech, in knowledge, in complete earnest-  

ness and in your love for us-- see that you also 

excel in this grace of giving.”        

          ~2 Corinthians 8:7 

From the Founder…I give thanks to God for prayer warriors and         

financial sowers that have sustained us during the summer.  We are 

adding new programs each month and sub-distributors to help more 

needy  families throughout Florida.   

Thank you and God Bless you all.                                                                      

~Mark 



Contact Us 

For more information about our    

organization... 

Bread of Life Fellowship           

Southeastern Food Bank              

P.O. Box 770451                          

Winter Garden, FL  34777 

Warehouse:                                  

655 N. Kissimmee Ave.            

Ocoee, FL  34761 

office@breadoflifefellowship.com 

Visit us on the web at 

www.breadoflifefellowship.com          

www.southeasternboodbank.com 

407-654-7777 Phone 

407-654-8724 Fax 

Thank you for your support!! 
Here at Bread of Life Fellowship/Southeastern Food Bank we rely solely on dona-

tions, grants and fundraisers for financial support.  Donations from individuals, local 

community supporters, businesses, churches and other non-profit organizations, 

who partner with us, aid in keeping us operating so that we can pursue our mission  

of feeding the hungry throughout Central Florida and neighboring counties and also 

out of country!.                                                                                                                  

 Have any Gift Cards that you will never use???  

Consider donating them to us!!  We can always find a way to 

use them to bless others!!  You can mail them to us at:                             

    P.O. Box 770451, Winter Garden, FL  34777….THANK YOU!! 

                                                Ask your employer about matching donations!!    

                       

   Donate to Bread of Life Fellowship                         

    on our secure Websites: 

www.breadoflifefellowship.com 

                                www.southeasternfoodbank.com 

 

We are so excited to be able to offer this wonderful Women’s Retreat Cruise                                                  

           setting sail on  March 2-6, 2017.             

 Please share with your Women’s Ministries group leaders and friends! 

For every 25 registered/paid passengers, your group leaders earn 2 free passages! 

For more information, contact our fabulous Cruise Director, Janelle Woodyard,                             

Cruise Planners/Mt. Dora Travel  352-508-1313  or  Janelle@mountdoratravel.com 

HURRY!!!     YOU WON’T WANT TO MISS OUT!! 

REGISTRATION DEADLINE: NOV. 2, 2016 


